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  SPECIAL MEETING OF LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 2 
 

Wednesday, 14th January, 2009 at 2.45 p.m. 
at Broadway Avenue, Halesowen 

 
 PRESENT:- 

 
Councillor Woodall (Chairman) 
Councillors Mrs Dunn and Mottram 
 
Officers 
 
Principal Solicitor (Legal Advisor), Mrs J Elliott (Licensing Officer) and Mr J 
Jablonski (Directorate of Law and Property)  
 

 
22  

 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

 No member declared an interest in accordance with the Members’ Code of 
Conduct. 
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MINUTES 
 

 RESOLVED 
 

  That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 16th 
December, 2008 be approved as a correct record and signed. 
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APPLICATION FOR LICENSED PREMISES GAMING MACHINE PERMIT - 
THE FOLEY ARMS, 309 HAGLEY ROAD, PEDMORE, STOURBRIDGE      
 

 A report of the Interim Director of Law and Property was submitted on further 
consideration to be given to the application made for the grant of a Licensed 
Premises Gaming Machine Permit for three machines in respect of the Foley 
Arms, 309 Hagley Road, Pedmore, in the light of the decision of the Sub-
Committee made at its meeting held on the 16th December, 2008, to refuse the 
application on the grounds that the proposed site of the third Category C 
Gaming Machine would not be in full and observed view of the whole bar at the 
premises. 
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 Arising from this decision, a request had been made by the Solicitors involved 
asking that the Sub-Committee undertake a site visit and give further 
consideration to the application.  
 
 Prior to this meeting, a site visit had been made to the Foley Arms and 
agreement reached with the designated premises supervisor on the siting of 
the third Category C Gaming Machine.  The location of that machine had been 
marked on a plan for the purpose and would be located at the current location 
of a cigarette machine in the premises, again as indicated on the plan used for 
identification purposes. 
 

 During the site visit, it was also noted that one of the existing gaming machines 
was not visible from the bar. 
 

 RESOLVED 
 

  That, following the site visit made and the further consideration given 
to the current application, a further application be requested from 
Poppleston Allen, Solicitors, in respect of the Foley Arms for the 
grant of a Licensed Premises Gaming Machine Permit for three 
machines, arising from the agreed positioning of the third Category C 
Games Machine, as indicated on the plan used for identification 
purposes at the site visit held, and that the determination of that 
application be delegated to the Interim Director of Law and Property. 
 

  
The meeting ended at 3.00 p.m. 
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